
This is the weekly update for the USH 12 Project (STH 50 to STH 67), Project ID 1080-12-70/72/73. 
(Week of May 2nd, 2022) 
  
Anticipated construction completion: Fall 2023 
  
Traffic Updates 

• USH 12 will remain open in a bi-directional configuration. (Closures are weather dependent 
and subject to change) 

o EB/WB USH 12 is reduced to one lane each direction between USH 50 (Lake Geneva) to 
CTH NN Interchange (Elkhorn) in the bi-directional configuration. 

o STH 120 On-Ramp to WB USH 12 Closure Continues 
o USH 12 EB Full Closure for Emergency Pavement Repairs will take place this Friday 4/29 

– 8:30AM – 2:00PM. 
• Closure of Sheridan Springs Rd. Over USH 12 will continue until Mid-May 
• Closure of Springfield Rd. over USH 12 will continue until Mid-June 

  
Current Construction Activities 

• Despite the wet and cold weather, the Stage 2 Traffic switch was completed on Monday 
4/25/22. 

• Asphalt milling has begun on the WB Lanes of USH 12. 
• Sheridan Sprigs Rd. bridge work continues, crews anticipate pouring the concrete deck overlay 

this week. 
  
Construction Activities for the week of May 2nd.   

• Asphalt milling and removals on the WB Side of USH 12 will continue all week. 
• Concrete pavement patching is anticipated to begin mid to late week. 
• Sheridan Sprigs Rd. bridge work will continue, crews will be finishing up the bridge then working 

on the roadway leading up to both East and West sides of the bridge. 
• Springfield Rd. bridge work will be underway with concrete joint repair and deck repairs. 
  

 


